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A reminder to everyone this week as the weather has started to get 
colder to please make sure your child has warm clothes to wear 
during the day even if they are just in their bags as we have been 
getting a number of requests for spare jumpers and jackets. Please 
note too that there are lots and lots of lost and forgotten jumpers 
and jackets both on pegs outside classrooms and in lost property 
so please come in and have a look if your are low on winter wear!   
 
Olive and Aiden represented Penders Grove PS at division cross 
country event on 5th June 2025.  It was a glorious winter day in 
Melbourne and they did their very best over a 3km course at Bun-
doora Park. The top 10 runners for each age group move through 
to the next round ( regionals).  Olive finished 16th and had a terrific 
run.  Aiden finished 5th in a time of 11 min 20sec and will move 
through to regionals which will be on 18th June 2025. Congratula-
tions to both Olive and Aiden for their efforts! 
 
In case you missed it last week – in the last two weeks of this term 
we will be trialling a slightly different structure to our day (see last 
week’s newsletter for details).  I know that some students are wor-
ried that this might be a permanent change but please be assured 
at this stage it is just a trial.  We will be wanting feedback from eve-
ryone re. how it went and what the pros and cons were when we go 
back to our usual timetable again at the start of Term 3.  We know 
that the longer morning will be a bit strange but we are sure that 
some students will also like the very short afternoon after the sec-
ond break so we will see how we go! 
 

We have had some queries about timing on reports and parent 
teacher interviews as we move into the end of the semester.  Stu-
dent reports are currently being written by teachers and will go 
home at the end of this term (first week in July).  Parents teacher 
interviews will be held on Thursday July 31st (in Term 3) and will be 
held via Webex.  This day is scheduled as a curriculum day so in-
terviews will be held across the day and into the early evening.  
Information about this will be sent home when we get closer to the 
date.   
 
Lastly today a reminder again for parents of students that are start-
ing with us in Foundation next year that enrolment forms are availa-
ble from the office and on our website for siblings of students al-
ready at the school or for students that live in our enrolment zone. 
We are also more than happy to receive applications for enrolment 
from new families outside our zone. If someone you know would 
like to have a tour of the school regarding Foundation next year 
please get in touch with our office to make a time.  Please also 
don’t forget about our weekly Community Storytime session for pre-
Foundation students which is on every Thursday from 9.00-9.45am 
in our library.  
 
Have a lovely week and weekend, 
Douglas and Tessa 
 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club will be starting at PGPS! 
Why have a breakfast club? 
 
The School Breakfast Clubs program is a partnership between the 
Victorian Government and Foodbank Victoria to address the rates 
of hunger and disadvantage in the classroom. There are significant 
consequences of not eating a healthy breakfast that impact nega-
tively on a child’s learning and overall wellbeing. Teachers report 
that students can lose more than two hours of learning time each 
day when they arrive at school hungry. 
 
Tessa is going to co-ordinate the program but is hoping to have 
some help from our wonderful community. If you would be interest-
ed in potentially helping Tessa (this could be in an admin way, pre-
paring food etc, every bit helps) please come to an informal meet-
ing to get things started. 
 
Where: Penders Grove Staff Room 
When: Friday 13th June, 9am 
 
If you can’t make this time, but would still like to be involved please  
let us  know via the office. 

 

Diary Dates 2025 

Term 2 

  

13/6   Breakfast Club meeting with Tessa 9am 

16/6  Assembly (Fdn E presenting) 

17/6 School Council 6pm 

20/6 Winter Sports Gala Day (Year 5/6 interschool sport) 

23/6  School Photos 

28/6   Garden Club 8am-12pm 

30/6  Assembly (12L&N presenting) 

3/7  Semester 1 reports sent home 

4/7 End of Term 2 (2.30pm finish) 

Respect, Integrity,  
Curiosity, Determination 
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Winter Solstice  

We have planned a beautiful event and need some hands to make it happen. There are still a few plac-
es to fill on the roster.  We're looking for volunteers to spend 30 minutes cooking on the BBQ, mak-
ing /serving soup, selling second hand uniform items and on the set up and much more.   
If you can help, please add your name to the roster in the office or online here:  

 https://bit.ly/penderswinter 
  
If you have any questions, don't hesitate to reach out to your class rep or Anna on 0419 819 768. 

The Community Events Sub-committee 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fpenderswinter&data=05%7C02%7Cpenders.grove.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C283a86c067874a049af808dda887d63f%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638852023589293772%7CUnknown%7CTWFp


 

 



 

 

School Photo Day Information flyers have 
been sent home today 



 

 


